  Minutes of an advisory Committee of Lamphey Community Council held on 8 May 2018.
Present.
Ms Vince (Chair) and Mr Parfitt.



Mr T Jones

PCNPA.
.



Mrs S Davies

Govan Davies Estates.




Mrs L Clark

FESCA.




Mr W Reynolds
FERN.




Miss R Morris

FEDRHA.




Mrs J Usoro
In Attendance.
Mr Lewis
Clerk/Treasurer.
Apologies.
An apology for absence was received from Mr Tunstall (Work commitment).
Declaration
There was no declaration of interest.
Of Interest 

 
Minutes.
The minutes of the meeting held on 16 January 2018 had been circulated.


Resolved. The minutes be signed as a correct record of the 


proceedings.
1. Report from FERN.  Mr Reynolds stated that recent work completed included raking grass and cleaning weeds from the base of the trees in the orchard, pruning and planting 2 new apple trees. The horses were on site longer than was planned and it was ensured than they had water and food. The boardwalk has now been extended as far as the bridge and it is hoped to complete the boardwalk by the end of the year. Amongst unusual sightings have been the Common Snipe, Lapwing and a possible Golden Plover An Oil Beetle has also been seen. The FERN AGM was held on 21 April 2018 and only about 17-20 attended although a new Member was signed up. A small presentation was made to Hadyn Garlic the PCNPA ranger who recently left to join the National Trust.  
2. Report from FESCA.  Mrs Clark stated that at the meeting held on 25 April 2018 

the Committee endorsed the findings of Coastcare that nothing should change with 
with regard to dogs on the beach. She stated that FESCA has always worked closely

 with dog walkers, Coastcare and PCC to try to educate owners to clean up after their 

dogs. A calendar is in the process of being printed and a village social evening is 

being held on 19 May 2018 at the Longhouse. Their web site is now back up and 

running after being hacked and all connections with face book have been 
deleted
3. Report from PCNPA. Mr Jones gave his report and stated that the vacant South 

Area Ranger post had been advertised and PCNPA doesn’t have an emergency out of
hours number. Urgent calls should be reported to the Police on the 101 or 999
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 numbers. Temporary notices regarding rock falls at the south end of the beach have been erected and he will discuss with his colleagues the request for permanent signage. Funding for materials to extend the boardwalk across the reed bed has been secured. 4 encroachments have or are being dealt with by PCNPA. There was a poor responce by the Police following a major unauthorised tree felling incident and a £1K reward has been offered. The garden wall at the end of the slipway has been replaced but the joining of this wall to the neighbours stone wall is still to be carried out. The rotten post and rail fence at the top of the slipway is to be removed and replaced  with big stones and/or a sand bund to prevent parking. On the last bank holiday there was anti social behaviour. Ragwort in the grazing enclosure is to be controlled with chemicals. The LNR Management Plan review progresses and a commitment to consultation when the draft plan is ready. There is confirmation that PCNPA had no involvement with the recent issue regarding dogs on the beach and they fully support FESCA’s resolution to maintain the status quo.
4. Any reports from other organisations represented on this committee.  There were no reports.

5.  To receive feedback on items reported to Lamphey Community Council from the last advisory committee meeting. A discussion took place on why Mrs Tomlinson was no longer a Member of this Committee. Mr Jones suggested that a resident of Freshwater East could be co-opted onto this Committee. 

6. Freshwater East matters:-


a) Water testing problems where the stream goes into the sea. Testing where the stream enters the sea is required.


b)  Provision of a water filling point on the outside of the beach toilet block. This matter will be left until a reply to FESCA’s letter is received.
c)  Provision of more prominent signage for falling rocks at the southern end 

of the beach. Mr Jones will ask about signage.
d)  Car parking on the beach and slipway drop off  point. Mr Jones stated that 

not a lot can be done  but it could become a lockable slipway if the matter is considered dangerous.
e) Other Freshwater East matters. Mrs Usoro stated that the 3 benches on 

Trewent Hill near Lundy View are in need of repair. Mr Jones commented about the use of Drones and the lack of respect users have with the general public. It was also commented about jet ski users coming in too close in the bay. Miss Morris stated that the Freshwater East calendar will shortly be on sale at a cost of £5.
7. Items to report back to Lamphey Community Council. Items 5, 6a, benches on Trewent Hill and Jet Skis be agenda items for the next Lamphey Community Council meeting.
.
8. Next Meeting.
4. The date of the next meeting is 18 September 2018.


The meeting ended at 8.00pm..
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